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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

Notice is hereby given pursuant to M.G.L. c. 30A, §2, that the Executive Office of Administration and Finance, in conjunction with the Department of Public Health (DPH), will hold a public hearing on a proposed amendment to  801 CMR 4.02(105). The amendment will propose a fee structure for the Department's operation of a program to implement M.G.L. c. 111O, Mobile Integrated Health Care (MIH) and 105 CMR 173.000: Mobile Integrated Health Care and Community EMS Programs. Fees will include a one-time application processing fee for applicants who seek to operate an MIH program and an additional one-time application processing fee for those applicants who seek to operate an MIH program with an ED Avoidance Component. Fees also include an initial approval fee and biennial renewal fees for applicants who seek Department approval to operate an MIH program and an MIH Program with an ED Avoidance Component. 

The hearing will be held on Wednesday, June 27, 2018 at 2:00 P.M. in the Public Health Council Room, Second Floor, Department of Public Health, 250 Washington Street, Boston, MA. 

The Department encourages all interested parties, including those who testify at the public hearing, to submit written testimony electronically to Reg.Testimony@state.ma.us. Please submit electronic testimony as an attached Word document and type the regulation number (801 CMR 4.02(105)) and name of the regulation (MIH Fees) in the subject line of the email. All submitted testimony must include the sender’s full name and address. The Department will post all electronic testimony that complies with these instructions on its website. Parties who are unable to submit electronic testimony should mail submissions to: Office of the General Counsel, Department of Public Health, 250 Washington Street, Boston, MA 02108. All written or oral comments submitted to the Department may be posted on the Department’s website and released in response to a request for public records. All written testimony must be received by Friday, June 29, 2018.

A copy of the proposed amendments may be viewed on the Department’s website or obtained from the Office of the General Counsel at 617-624-5220.

If you are Deaf or hard of hearing, or are a person with a disability who requires accommodation, please contact Pooja P. Phaltankar, Assistant Director for Policy, Department of Public Health, Bureau of Healthcare Safety and Quality, at (617) 753-8066, pooja.p.phaltankar1@MassMail.State.MA.US  at least five (5) business days prior to the hearing. 
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